
December 4, 2024, at 6:00 PM - Board of Trustees Meeting Agenda   
Call to order and roll call.  
Jerad Little, Jack Tarr, Jason Lemkau, Nick Benes, Mike Faubion present 
 
The Trustees of the Village of Malcolm met on Wednesday, December 4, 2024, at 6:16 p.m. in an 
open session at the Village Hall located at 137 East 2nd Street, Malcolm, NE for such business as 
shall come before said Trustees.  Notice of the meeting was posted at the Village Hall, on the 
Village of Malcolm website on December 2, 2024, and in the November 2024 "Clipper".   
  
Open Meetings Act Requirement  
OPEN MEETINGS LAW is posted and located on the wall as you enter the Village Hall. 
   

6:00 Special Meeting to review zoning and subdivision zoning regulations  
The board reviewed the zoning ordinances and subdivision ordinances. They will continue to review 
the ordinances as they pertain to the Village of Malcolm.  
  
Reading of minutes, for November 6, 2024, request for approval (as amended).  
Jerad Little made a motion to accept the minutes of the November 6, 2024, meeting. Jack Tarr 
seconded the motion. Motion Carried  

 Nick Benes: Yea 
 Mike Faubion: Yea 
 Jason Lemkau: Yea 
 Jerad Little: Yea 
 Jack Tarr: Yea 

 

Disbursements, Receipts and Treasurer s reports request for approval (as amended)  
Jerad Little made a motion to make a motion to accept the treasurer's report for the month of 
November 2024, with disbursements of $111,374.73 and deposits of $46,782.61. Jack Tarr 
seconded the motion. Motion Carried  

 Nick Benes: Yea 
 Mike Faubion: Yea 
 Jason Lemkau: Yea 
 Jerad Little: Yea 
 Jack Tarr: Yea 

 

VISITOR PERIOD 

7:10pm-7:20pm - Doug expressed his gratitude to the Board for their efforts.  He suggested adding a 
"Merry Christmas" or "Happy Holidays" sign to the park. He also proposed placing a larger flag in 
the park. Doug inquired about the chip sealing of gravel roads, to which the Board responded that 
they are researching the topic and gathering information to determine the best course of action. He 
also questioned the high cost of trucking out the digester and asked about the inspector's insurance 
expenses. Additionally, Doug requested that monthly disbursements be included in the online 
meeting minutes.  

  
7:20pm-7:30pm Jay Babb was unable to attend the meeting.  Discussion will be tabled until the 
January 2025 meeting.  

7:30pm-7:40pm Dave Shafer approached the Board to inquire whether the driveway near the water 
tower is a private drive or a public roadway, as he is considering adding an access point into the 
parking lot from the driveway. 

 
SWEARING IN CEREMONY  

Pledge of Allegiance    
 
New board members swearing in oath  
Jack Tarr, Michael Faubion, and Jason Lemkau were voted back on to the Board for a 4-year term.   
 

 
 



Election of board positions 
Nick Benes made a motion to keep current positions. Jack Tarr seconded the motion. Motion 
Carried  

 Nick Benes: Yea 
 Mike Faubion: Yea 
 Jason Lemkau: Yea 
 Jerad Little: Yea 
 Jack Tarr: Yea  
 

Positions are as followed: 
IT/Wastewater - Michael Faubion 
Streets - Nick Benes 
Water - Jason Lemkau 
Civil Defense - Jack Tarr  

 
VILLAGE MAINTENANCE REPORT 
A report was submitted and received by the Board. 

 
Nick Benes made a motion to approve the price of Select Plumbing to install fire hydrants at 
21,515.00 but if Codr Plumbing can meet or beat the price Codr Plumbing will do the work. 
Jerad Little seconded the motion. Motion Carried  

 Nick Benes: Yea 
 Mike Faubion: Yea 
 Jason Lemkau: Yea 
 Jerad Little: Yea 
 Jack Tarr: Yea 

 

ATTORNEY S REPORT 
A report was submitted and received by the Board.  
  
VILLAGE CLERK REPORT 
A report was submitted and received by the Board. 
  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS  

Chip Sealing of gravel roads  
The board tabled this item.  

Bids for crack sealing and seal coating of paved roads  
Jason Lemkau made a motion to to lock in Craig Beck for $.51 a running foot for 3 years for 
crack sealing of paved roadways. Jerad Little seconded the motion. Motion Carried  

 Nick Benes: Yea 
 Mike Faubion: Yea 
 Jason Lemkau: Yea 
 Jerad Little: Yea 
 Jack Tarr: Yea 

Craig Beck will coordinate with the maintenance team at least one week in advance to review the 
areas requiring attention before the crack sealing work begins.  At this time, the Board does not 
want o apply sealant to the roads. 
  
Allo's agreement to bring services into the village  
The village attorney is working on an agreement to be sent to Allo.  

  
Past due utility bill for 130 E 2nd Street Resolution 2024-08  

Jerad Little made a motion to approve Resolution 2024-08, a resolution to put a lien on 137 E 
2nd Street residence for nonpayment of utility bill. Mike Faubion seconded the motion. Motion 
Carried  

 Nick Benes: Yea 



 Mike Faubion: Yea 
 Jason Lemkau: Yea 
 Jerad Little: Yea 
 Jack Tarr: Yea 

 

Bulk Water Requests - Resolution 2024-10  
Jerad Little made a motion to Resolution 2024-10 a approve resolution of the Village of 
Malcom, to establish fees and conditions for the sale of bulk water. A service fee of $100 shall 
be applied on a weekly basis for the use of bulk water that will take effect January 1, 2025. Nick 
Benes seconded the motion. Motion Carried  

 Nick Benes: Yea 
 Mike Faubion: Yea 
 Jason Lemkau: Yea 
 Jerad Little: Yea 
 Jack Tarr: Yea 

 

Jason Lemkau - Generator Bids  
This has been tabled until the January 2025 meeting.  
  
NEW BUSINESS 

Resolution No. 2024-09 Appointments 
Jerad Little made a motion to Resolution No. 2024-09 Appointment of Village Clerk/Treasurer, 
Village Attorney, Village Accountant, Village Street Superintendent, Civil Defense Coordinator, 
Village Depositories, and Official Publications. Jack Tarr seconded the motion. Motion Carried  

 Nick Benes: Yea 
 Mike Faubion: Abstain  
 Jason Lemkau: Yea 
 Jerad Little: Yea 
 Jack Tarr: Yea 

 

Tru Green Agreement for 2025  
Jerad Little made a motion to approve the agreement with Tru Green of $1605.18 to provide 
lawn treatment for the Larry Murray and Elk Creek Park for Spring/Fall 2025. Jason Lemkau 
seconded the motion. Motion Carried  

 Nick Benes: Yea 
 Mike Faubion: Yea 
 Jason Lemkau: Yea 
 Jerad Little: Yea 
 Jack Tarr: Yea 

Sykes estimate for handicap parking 
Jerad Little made a motion to approve the estimate from Sykes construction of $8586.00 for 
handicap parking and sidewalks at the ballfield.  Nick Benes seconded the motion. Motion 
Carried  

 Nick Benes: Yea 
 Mike Faubion: Yea 
 Jason Lemkau: Yea 
 Jerad Little: Yea 
 Jack Tarr: Yea 

 

 

 Windstream Building Permit 
Jerad Little made a motion to approve the building permit submitted by Windstream for the 
placement of buried conduit installation. Jason Lemkau seconded the motion. Motion Carried  

 Nick Benes: Yea 
 Mike Faubion: Yea 



 Jason Lemkau: Yea 
 Jerad Little: Yea 
 Jack Tarr: Yea 

The board requested maps showing the conduit locations and a written statement confirming that 
Windstream will cover the costs if service lines are damaged within the utility easements. 
  
Report from Deputy Director Civil Defense Coordinator James Densberger  
A written report from Jim Densberger, Deputy Director Civil Defense Coordinator, was presented to 
the Board by Jack Tarr  

  
Order water meters for the School, Fire Departments, Ballfield, Sewer Plant, Restaurant (if 
larger than 1")  
As part of the water meter replacement project, larger radio-read water meters will be ordered for 
Malcolm Public School, the Malcolm Fire Department, the ball fields, and the sewer plant.   

  

Planning Commission  
There has been significant interest in the two openings on the Planning Commission. A 
questionnaire will be developed and provided for candidates seeking a position before appointments 
are made.  
  
Fire Station - Change of Zone  
The Malcolm Fire Department has submitted an application to change the zoning district from 
agricultural to commercial for the property located at the northeast corner of 112th and West Bluff 
Rd, to build a new fire station. The application has been accepted by the Board. A public hearing is 
scheduled for the Planning Commission meeting on January 29, 2025, followed by a public hearing 
at the Village Board meeting on February 5, 2025. 
   
PLANNING COMMISSION 

No meeting was held due to no building permits being submitted.  
  
TABLED ITEMS 

1. GIS Mapping 
2. NE Rural Water Rate Study 
3. 250 W 1st Street Building Permit - new home 
4. Ordinance 2024-03 Amusement and Gaming Machines 

The next Village Board Meeting will be on January 8, 2025.  

 
Jerad Little made a motion to move to adjourn at 10:12 pm. Nick Benes seconded the motion. 
Motion Carried  

 Nick Benes: Yea 
 Mike Faubion: Yea 
 Jason Lemkau: Yea 
 Jerad Little: Yea 
 Jack Tarr: Yea 
 

 
 

________________________________ 
April Faubion, Village Clerk 

 

 






